

Minutes of Cheverell Magna Parish Council Meeting

Held on 11th April 2022, 7.30pm

At The Pavilion. Witchcombe Lane.

Great Cheverell. SN10 5TJ.

Agenda Item	Description	Proposer/Action
62/22	Councillors in Attendance: S. Burgess, B. Morrillo-Hall, K. Porter, J. Hart and P. Stevens	
63/22	Public in Attendance: 1	
64/22	Apologies for Absence: A. Alexander	
65/22	Disclosure of Interest: Nil	
66/22	Open Forum: Nil	
67/22	Minutes of Meeting: Accepted and approved	
68/22	Wiltshire Council: No report.	
69/22	Finance Report: C/A £4,879.85 Savings £19,481.12 Jubilee Grant £1,100 Bills: Scroll £100.56, Idverde(2) £419.82, Pavilion £16. Proposed S. Burgess Seconded J. Hart that S/O be set up for Idverde. Passed	K. Porter
70/22	Queens Jubilee Update: All is going well and bands booked, food organized and other events to take place organized. Need to have a meeting with all concerned on 19 th April to finalise details.	K. Porter S. Burgess
71/22	Youth Club:	

	<p>Funding in place but Pavilion Trust not fund matching to help the community. K. Porter to send a letter asking for them to reconsider.</p> <p>Proposed by B. Morrillo-Hall Seconded by J. Hart that parish council to cover insurance for the Youth Club</p>	K. Porter
72/22	Dog Fouling: No report.	
73/22	<p>ANPR Camera: A. Jenkinson spoke about how useful this is as it identifies speeding and who is speeding.</p> <p>Proposed by B. Morrillo-Hall Seconded by S. Burgess to re-instate ANPR Camera. To be re-addressed after 6 months</p>	<p>For 4 Against 1</p>
74/22	<p>Playground Inspection: A number of issues including the zip wire being slack. Request that Playdales come to look at the zip wire.</p> <p>Idverde to report immediately if anything over risk scale of 10 comes up and to quote for works to be done immediately.</p>	<p>B. Morrillo-Hall</p> <p>S. Burgess</p>
75/22	<p>Pavilion Trust Meeting: Nothing to report</p>	
76/22	<p>Planning Application: PL/2022/01632 Old Orchard. No worries over this application.</p>	P. Stevens
77/22	<p>Gleeson Hut: Clearing of the hut. Soap Box Derby and P.C. went in to look at all items and remove all waste. M. Walker to return a phone call about all the Panto Stuff.</p>	<p>S. Burgess</p> <p>P. Stevens</p>
78/22	VPRA Report:	

	No Report	
79/22	School Crossing: Spoken with Highways re a School Lollipop Person for the crossing. School needs to fund this.	
80/22	Standing Orders: Nobody has any A.O.B.	

Meeting closed at 9.30pm with next meeting on 9th May 7.30pm